From: Hanlon, Paige

To: M25 Junction 28
Subject: FW: M25 junction 28 scheme
Date: 30 December 2020 12:33:41

From: Tony Maric

Sent: 23 December 2020 16:29

Tos Hanlon, Pice [

Subject: M25 junction 28 scheme

Fao Page Hanlon,

My reservations concerning the proposed junction 28 Brook street improvements are as follows:-

The road noise and air pollution are bad enough now, especially when the wind is coming from the east, which is a lot of the time, keeping us awake
most nights and this will become significantly worse during and after the road alterations particularly if night time construction takes place using
heavy machinery

The drainage on the A12 slip road and on Brook Street roundabout is bad with frequent flooding when the weather turns wet I have reported on
several occasions to TFL and Havering council that there is a sewage leakage just before the slip road near a gate, running across the footpath but
this has not been resolved

I am sure that the message has not got through to the people at the top of the chain regarding the devastation caused by any roadworks or
accidents/breakdowns on the A12 or M25 in this area The backlash I have to suffer from having to wait sometimes hours to get out of my road, just
to go to work or do the shopping or attend one of my many clinic appointments is already unacceptable This has also been a problem with
emergency services not being able to access/exit our road I am sure that if a right turn was put in place, this would make it possible for all the
residents in our road and also Kenilworth Avenue to avoid Brook street altogether, thus eliminating these problems

I moved to Woodstock Avenue over 20 years ago with the main reason being able to look out over the fields This is going to change when the new
link road is constructed as it will be in full view from my bedroom window

The changes to this junction will have a negative effect on the value of my home

As a neighbourhood watch coordinator, I try to be proactive and requested a meeting with all parties involved (HE, Havering Council, TFL, Essex
CC) with this project to highlight and reiterate our many concerns as a neighbourhood This meeting took place at the Holiday Inn Brentwood on
20th March 2019 and minutes were kindly produced by Eve Herrington Our major concern throughout this whole consultation process is access to
and from our road (plus Kenilworth Avenue) and being able to avoid the M25j28 roundabout Please can this particular issue be raised at the highest
level as this significantly impacts all our daily lives (residents of Woodstock and Kenilworth Avenue)

I would like to be reassured that all issues highlighted by myself and all other residents involved have been heard by the right people involved in this
project?
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